Honourable Yvette D'Ath MP Attorney-General and Minister for Justice Minister for Training and Skills

17 OCT 2016

In reply please quote: 576325/1, 3387040

Level 18 State Law Building 50 Ann Street Brisbane GPO Box 149 Brisbane Queensland 4001 Australia Telephone +61 7 3719 7400 Email attorney@ministerial.qld.gov.au

1.2 OCT 2016

Ms Claire Mallinson National Director Amnesty International Locked Bag 23 BROADWAY NSW 2007

Dear Ms Mallinson

I am writing in response to your letter dated 11 August 2016 which requested information about the treatment of young people (YP) in Queensland youth detention centres (YDCs). I apologise for the delay in responding.

You will be aware, that since you wrote your letter we have met about this issue. I have also ordered an independent review of YDCs which is due to be presented to me by 30 November 2016. Details of the review, including the Terms of Reference can be found at: www.youthdetentionreview.qld.gov.au.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

YVETTE D'ATH MP

Attorney-General and Minister for Justice

Minister for Training and Skills